HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 23, 2021 – 6:30 P.M.

GREAT HALL
--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 6:30 p.m. with Selectmen, Gordon C. Andrews and Troy E. Garron present.
The following business was discussed:

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
The Board as well as those attending tonight’s meeting stood to recite the Pledge of Allegiance.
AGENDA

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously approved the Agenda for Tuesday, February 23, 2021. 

MINUTES

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board approved the following Selectmen Minutes:
Regular Session – January 26, 2021
Regular Session – February 4, 2021
Executive Session – February 9, 2021

AFFIRMED WARRANTS & COMMITMENT

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously affirmed payment of the following warrants and commitment and invoked the rule of necessity:
	Payroll Warrant
	#80
	$ 392,127.72

	Vendor Warrant
	#81
	$ 119,683.71

	Withholding Warrant
	#82
	$ 137,260.61

	Ambulance Commitment

  2/8/21 - 2/14/21
	for
	$   79,762.63


APPROVED WARRANT

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously approved payment of the following warrant: 
	Vendor Warrant
	#83
	$ 231,919.42


GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS

COVID
Cases are dropping to the point that Halifax has been designated in the “yellow” zone we as we have been “red” since the beginning of December.  There was a tenth death on February 18th (resident in their 80s).  For now, it looks like local vaccine clinics will not be happening.  Halifax has indicated to Bridgewater/BSU that it is interested in a regional clinic there and we will still need to work on “last mile” vaccinations for people of any age who can or will not leave Halifax.  There have been no recent changes in gathering limits, etc.
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Housing Authority Appointments & Elections
As part of recent legislation, the State finally put together the procedures for the appointment and election of members to the Housing Authority:
· One (1) member appointed by the Governor (that has been in place for a while)

· Three (3) members elected by the voters (it used to be four (4))

· One (1) tenant member appointed by the Board of Selectmen either from a list of names submitted by the local tenant organization (LTO) or if there isn’t an LTO, then from a list of volunteers.   

As of now:

Richard Clark


Elected Member
Term ends in May 2025

Patricia McCarthy

Elected Member
Term ends in May 2024

Christine Tompkins

Elected Member
Term ends in May 2023

Vacant



Tenant Member
Term ends in May 2022




Martha Smith


State Appointee
Indefinite term
It looks like the simplest thing would be to:

· leave the May 2022 seat vacant (it will be vacant on May 15, 2021, the date of the Town’s annual election)

· notify the LTO if there is one; if there isn’t, notify the tenants 
· tenants or LTO submit names by July 15, 2021 (or 60 days)  
· Selectmen make appointment by September 15, 2021 (or thereabouts – 60 days plus 60 days) .   

Seelig has asked John McKeown at the Housing Authority about whether this schedule will work for him and the Authority Board.

Halifax v. Peck – By-Law violation
A hearing is before clerk magistrate.  The District Court is trying to re-start its hearing schedule, long delayed by COVID, and is now re-scheduling hearings scheduled a long time ago.  In this case, it was a citation concerning the earth removal project at 415 Thompson Street back in 2018.    As far as Seelig knows, the Board resolved the matter last year and there is no interest in pursuing the hearing.  If the Board is okay with this, Seelig will contact the District Court and request that the hearing be cancelled.
Garron had no problem sending the letter seeing as it has been settled.  
Family Medical Leave 

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to grant Thomas Schindler’s request for Family Medical Leave beginning on December 21, 2020 and ending March 20, 2021.  
Annual Town Meeting Articles from Silver Lake
Silver Lake has requested Articles for tennis court reconstruction (total cost of $340,000) and the establishment of a stabilization fund for the District (the latter has come up before and Halifax has consistently voted against this).  Seelig will put both Articles in the warrant.
Monponsett Pond – Total Maximum Daily Load – Phosphorous
A new draft report has been released for both lobes plus two other water bodies.  Primary causes are the phosphorous already present (which means continuing the aluminum sulfate treatment in some fashion), stormwater runoff (Halifax will need to work on preventing this), runoff from bogs (bogs will need to continue to filter and to reduce amount of phosphorous used as nutrient).  
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Study did indicate that diversions to Silver Lake are not helpful as it reduces the proper flow and increases the amount of phosphorous in East Monponsett.  Seelig has sent a few notes to DEP and the report to the “Working Group”.  He has met with DEP staff and Russ Kleekamp from GHD about some grant possibilities; water gardens to meet some of the BMP (Best Management Practices) in connection with stormwater, schematic design for an aluminum sulfate pump system and/or continued “drops” of aluminum sulfate.

Community One Stop for Growth
The State has now grouped ten different grants under its “One Stop for Growth” label and asked communities to submit an “Expression of Interest” to the State to which the State will respond about what grants might work best with the projects that communities envision, whether they are in this group of ten or that other grant programs might be a better match. 
Below is a list Seelig started (the State wants “big” community development projects, not the purchase of a vehicle, for instance):
· redevelopment of the properties at and near Route 58/106)
· greatly expanding the sidewalk network (not on a piecemeal basis)
· setting up a plan for replacement/reconstruction of several municipal buildings including but not limited to fire, police, water/building, and the Council on Aging 
· municipal broadband for better internet service throughout Halifax
· repaving roads on a large-scale basis.   

Seelig can add (or subtract) other items to the list based on the Board’s recommendations, but the Expression of Interest needs to be filed by April 2nd.  All departments have been notified of this.  Andrews asked if the highway building – where the trucks are stored, could be added to the list and said that he will be touring other buildings with the Buildings Needs and facility committee and will get back to the Board at their next meeting.  Bridges also will be added to the list.  

Fire Department – SAFE & Senior SAFE Grants
The Fire Department was awarded grants of $4,692 for Student Awareness of Fire Education, and $2,480 for Senior SAFE grants.

Wage and Personnel Amendments
Seelig has not gotten much data yet from the “Ten Towns” regarding the wage comparisons for grade 7 and grade 6 but continue to work on it.  Seelig is going to post the Board of Selectmen attending the Finance Committee meetings (via Zoom) so that the Board and the Committee can have joint discussions about W&P as he does not want either group to think that they are having to do all the work.  Seelig has reviewed the changes proposed by the Fire Chief and can recommend them to the Finance Committee and the Board of Selectmen.

Purple Heart Day
The VFW would like the Board to declare August 7th to be Purple Heart Day in Halifax.  David Walsh will be in on March 9th to discuss it.

Nursing Service Agreement
This is a proposed agreement between the Town (through the Board of Health) and Tammy Lorizio, who would be a contractor, not an employee and would provide many of the services that the VNAs had.  For the remainder of FY2021 it will be $2,332 and $7,000 for FY2022.  Attorney Mayo’s signature is needed therefore he will need to review it. 
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to approve the agreement between the Town of Halifax and Tammy Lorizio contingent upon Town Counsel’s approval.

Selectmen Meeting – February 23, 2021




                         Page 4
SCHEDULED APPOINTMENTS

Debra Pasquale – Appointment to Finance Committee 

Ms. Pasquale moved from Quincy to Halifax 12 years ago.  She is a photographer and an Assistant for activities at a nursing home and will be taking the exam for her real estate license next week.  She is also a member of the Monponsett Watershed Association and advocates very strongly for the health of the ponds and the residents.  She intends to live here for a long time so she is interested on what goes on in town. 

Garron asked if she has attended Town Meeting and if she is familiar with the role of the Finance Committee.  She said she has been to a few of the Town Meetings because she was working in Quincy for a while and was not able to make all of them.  At this time, she is self-employed and will be doing real estate so she will be more flexible.  As for the role of the committee she is aware that there has to be a balance between all the entities of the Town as where money should be allocated. 

Garron explained that the Finance Committee takes on a heavy load at Town Meeting and that their recommendations need to be unbiased and not self-motivated.  He asked why she wanted to join the Finance Committee and she said that she plans to live here the rest of her life so she cares about where money is being spent and feels she can benefit being on the committee.  
Garron asked what she could bring to the Finance Committee and she said she cares about the ponds and  had done a lot of fundraising for the Watershed Association.  She added that she might be able to relay what might be needed for the health of the ponds and maybe assist in doing research in that area. 
Joseph Vetrano - Appointment to Finance Committee 

Mr. Vetrano has lived here for almost six years.  He is a senior purchasing agent for Configure Construction and deals with numbers all day long.  He thinks he can bring his knowledge of budgets and reading between the lines to the Finance Committee. 
Garron asked if he has ever attended Town Meetings and he said he has not.  
Garron then asked if he was aware of the role the committee played and he said he has attended a couple of their meetings.  He further said that he is the Vice President of Silver Lake Youth Football and would like to be involved in the community.  He understands what is required being on the committee – making  hard decisions and backing up those decisions in order for the Town to be successful.
Andrews explained that the Finance Committee meets every Monday night from now until Town Meeting and one or two meetings after and then switches to a summer schedule – is that fine with them.  They both were fine with the schedule. 
Fred McGovern, member of the Finance Committee, said that the committee interviewed them and unanimously approved both.  They now will have a diverse Board – people of all ages in both genders, some with extensive experience in finance, and some who do not but that is probably a better thing because it gives those of us who are focused too much on one thing a different picture.  Appointing these two will give them a full committee because they will be able to conduct a meeting should someone not be able to make one.  
Moved by Selectmen, Garron and seconded by Finance Committee member, McGovern, the following vote was taken to unanimously appoint Debra Pasquale, term to expire June 15, 2022 and Joseph Vetrano, term to expire June 15, 2023 to the Finance Committee:

	Troy Garron
	Yes

	Fred McGovern
	Yes
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Sandra Nolan & Susan Johnston – recycling discussion  

Nolan handed out a cash flow sheet to the Board and pointed out that some of the categories are showing a deficit and the biggest one is trash collection and disposal – $21,000 pays for all the town dumpsters to be picked up.   Looking at this they felt if the General Fund could subsidize the solid waste enterprise, for the dumpsters, the hazardous waste day (open to all residents) and for the used needle collection – solid waste would be able to continue with the current fee schedule.
Andrews said with the current fee schedule it is a large headache doing abatements and Nolan said they did discuss that, and they understand that the Board is looking at continuing the abatement system on it.
Andrews said that they talked about trying to come up with a system where the town is only charging the people who are using the service, and whether we would subsidize he service from the general fund of the operations of the recycle center.
Garron said if someone is using a private trash removal system, they need to notify them early enough, so they don’t get a bill sent to them and  if they don’t do that then it runs into a problem.   

Nolan said if we continued with the fee, you do still need to have the abatement process.  They understand that it has been an issue for the Selectmen’s Office to follow up on these, and Sue Johnston said that she would be able to do a lot of  the footwork on that.
Johnston said that she has no problem with compiling everything together and getting it to the Board to look it over and decide abating it or not.  
Andrews said it just seems like the list that we keep getting is a list of people who are not receiving the service, or they have not paid, and they have been on that list for multiple years so we as a town should know they are not using the service. 

Johnston said the problem with that is the town signed a Hauler Regulation that basically says that you need to prove that you are recycling.  The Board of Health passed it in 2007, and we did it through the State.  The recycling center or the town gets $3,000 a year for having this, and we must show that they are recycling.  We cannot take their word for it because we have signed this saying that that is what we would do as a town, so that is why she thinks the town still needs that abatement.

Nolan said all they have to do is show us a bill showing they are paying for recycling and as long as we know the hauler is recycling, which the haulers are supposed to show it on the bill then they would be eligible for the abatement.  This does not have to be a long, drawn-out process, just produce a bill. 

Andrews asked if we could ask the haulers who their customers are before sending out the bills and Johnston said some of them will not give that information out because of they do not want people to know their list.  She said they could request it, but not sure if they will give to us because the Board of Health had asked for their lists and they refused.  

Garron said that they need to do is to educate the public about the process.  Nolan said they were thinking about putting a slip in with the bill, not just a comment on the bill – “if you have a private hauler and you are paying for the recycling, separate recycling, then notify, call this office, and we will put you on the list for abatement of the bill”.  
Garron suggested setting aside one night just to discuss just this issue and let the people come before them and ask questions and we can clarify the process.   He further said that then you get the residents who say that “I’ve been with this private hauler for years, and you guys keep sending me a bill and I don’t think I have to pay it’.  
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Nolan said with that whole thing is they could be with a private hauler for five years and then decide not to use private haulers anymore, so that is why each year we would need to be able to verify that they are still using the hauler and the recycling service.  

Nolan said that does not mean they are not throwing it in their trash bag and Andrews said if they are throwing it in the trash bag, they will be spending more money for the bags.   

Johnston pointed out that when you have a private hauler and have 90-gallon totes, you can get away with not having to pay recycling because you can fit a weeks’ worth of trash along with recyclables, and people do that.  
Andrews suggested maybe a phone call to the recycling center to confirm that they are not receiving the services this year –  abate it that way.  Nolan said if we can verify with the hauler that they are a customer or they can send a copy of the bill, we just need to be able to confirm that they have a private hauler.   She further said that they are complaining about having to get a letter from their private hauler so that is why a copy of their bill is needed showing they are being charged for recycling.  The hauler is required to show that the customer is paying for recycling.  
Andrews felt they should talk about this again to put together a procedure.  He also said that if the hauler is not going to provide that list then basically it is an issue between the hauler and the customer or we can ask the haulers to allow opt-in policies for us to get a list of everybody they are providing service to.  

Nolan said within the 30 days they have to abate the bill they could call the recycling center and Johnston can compile a list and then she can call or send the list to the hauler and ask if they can confirm that they are customers.  
Seelig said eventually one way or the other it will be  involving the hauler(s) confirming they are customers so maybe we work with the Board of Health and say ‘as part of your permit to do private hauling here in Halifax you must do x,y and z.  That might be a way of putting pressure on the haulers to cooperate rather than placing the burden on the customer.  He further said that lets say we have 1,800 households that recycle through the town and pay the fee, then you got the households who send in the abatement form and it is abate and then the ones who call Johnston and are put on the list for her to call.  Those scenarios will work but what happens to the households that never make the call or fill out the forms.  Nolan said they would be put on the no pick-up list because they have not paid.  Seelig then asked would they get charged $50 and Nolan said yes, it is a simple process.  Seelig said the problem is not the month after the recycling bill goes out, it is the months after that for the Board.  We are still getting requests for abatements five and six months after the deadline, and the Board has to go through the process and say yes or no to an abatement.  We are going to have the same fights with these residents every single time.  Nolan said the service is not just curbside pickup but  also the ability to use the recycling center.
McSherry asked if the Board still have to abate the bills because  if that is the case, we still need them to fill out the paperwork as we need a bill number – that that’s how the Board will be ….
Seelig said Johnston will be doing that because she has access to the database from the Collector’s Office. 

Garron asked if we get fined if we do not comply with the recycling mandate and Johnston said no, they have never had.  
Seelig suggested looking at the 2007 policy from the Board of Health and go back to the State and asked what we need to do to comply with this policy. 
Johnston said that we are left with either charging them and leaving on their bill and it eventually will get collected when they go to sell their home as it will be listed on the MLC. 
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Andrews said whether they are on the list or not we have not been picking up from them for multiple years so we should know to just abate the bill because we are not providing them a service.  
Nolan said if they prove they have been recycling all those years then we can forgive them and Andrews said that has not been the policy before, the policy has been you need to abate before the deadline date.  
Nolan says that undermines the whole abatement process, so if we start doing that then people are not going to provide proof that they are recycling through a private hauler, they are just going to say well the town is just going to abate it anyway and then the town is not complying with the State.  
Seelig asked what can we do to prove that policy is being followed for those people who do not call.  Nolan would be reluctant to forgive those fees just because they decided not to go through the process when everyone else did. 
Garron said it is the resident’s responsibility to notify us that they do not want the service.  because to have something go for ten years and not bother to come up and say they are using another service is not a good reason at all.
Andrews said the policy was if you could show that you had a private hauler the whole time the bill(s) would be abated but now if you miss the deadline date the Board does not abate.  Nolan said she thinks that is because they were coming in so late that they put a deadline date on the bills.  

Andrews asked if they (Nolan & Johnston) could check with the Board of Health guidelines and then come back at maybe a separate meeting just to talk about this issue and finalize the process.
Garron said not only is this a headache for the Board but also for the resident.  They frustrated that they have to pay for a service they are not receiving but on the other hand it is not that hard to file for an abatement.  
Nolan asked would it be fair to have the General Fund subsidize household hazardous waste day, the town dumpsters and the sharps disposal at $35,000.
Andrews said the town dumpsters definitely makes sense, because that is part of the town’s service and as for the hazardous wastes, we do not want people hold onto hazardous waste in their homes even though they have not paid their recycling bill.  
Nolan said hazardous waste day will be open to all residents, regardless of whether they paid their recycling fee.  

GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS

Talent Bank Form – Neil St. Croix
Mr. St. Croix has expressed interest in serving on numerous boards and committees.  
Silver Lake Regional School District Committee Vacancy
Three individuals have expressed interest:  Marline Amedee, Jessica DiBona, and Summer Schmaling.  Next step is setting up date/time for interviews and choosing someone.  This will probably be via Zoom given the number of people involved.
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Chapter 70 Aid
Letters have been sent to Senator Brady and Representative LaNatra stating that the Governor’s proposals for Chapter 70 help Halifax at a very minimal level and hurt Silver Lake because Charter School Assessments increase at a quicker rate and Charter Schools do not have the same special education costs.  Seelig has not heard back from them. 
Bud’s Goods
The Planning Board’s hearing is scheduled for March 4th  for site plan and special permit.  Seelig will post the meeting for the Selectmen in case a quorum wants to do more than watch on Zoom.

EV Charging Stations
Charging stations are proposed now for the eastern row of spaces next to the lawn.  There will need to be some configuration of parking spaces including handicapped parking but will require less work than trying to run conduit to the spaces by the dumpster.  The town should be able to get funding for 100% of the cost through programs from National Grid and the Commonwealth.

Abatement Requests from Treasurer-Collector 

The Treasurer-Collector is requesting that the Recycling Bills listed below be abated due to the fact that bills went to the previous owners as the subsequent owners were not updated at the time of sale. 

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously abated the following Recycling Bills due to the fact the recycling bills went to the previous owners and the subsequent owners were not updated at the time of the sale:
	Bill #
	FISCAL YEAR

	1699
	2009

	   82
	2010

	1931
	2010

	  887
	2018


4 Upton Road
One of the back burner projects has been demolishing the structure at 4 Upton Road in order to sell this town-owned property.  An abutter is interested in purchasing it.  Seelig asked the Board if they were interested in selling it “as is”.  He expects that the sale price will be equal to or greater than the amount of the back taxes, but the Board has not been interested in seeking changes in zoning necessary for the lot to be re-developed.  This will be brought back to the Board in a couple of weeks.  

SCHEDULED APPOINTMENT

Roy & Rhonda Laflamme – Bracts & Pistils LLC – Possible Marijuana Delivery & Retail 

Roy and Rhonda Laflamme, the owners of Bracts & Pistils, and their Attorney were here tonight to talk about a retail store and delivery of marijuana.  
Roy said they are here tonight proposing a small marijuana retail store at 849 Plymouth Street.  Currently it is four industrial unit with each one roughly about 900 square feet and they would like to take the two middle units.  If possible, they also would like to try and do a delivery operation at the same location using one unit as the retail store and the other for delivery operations.  Delivery operator unit is a brand-new license type, and the regulations were just finalized in November from the CCC.  They currently have a marijuana courier license based out of Taunton and are in the process of building an office that hopefully will be operational by May.
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They formed the company back in 2018 knowing we were going to get into the cannabis business in some fashion.  They are part of the social equity program with the CCC, the company is women-owned, and he is a veteran.

Garron stated currently there is no  limit on grow facilities, retail, manufacturing, whatever, here in Halifax but it is within the town’s rights to do so but we have not taken that option.  

Andrews asked if they had a chance to  review the town’s zoning by-laws and Roy said yes.  He further said that he has been watching this building for a couple of years and that it is commercially zoned, but he just found out the town changed the zoning last year.  
He googled the distance from the building to the daycare the Magical Years and stated it is 640 feet away from the property line.  

Seelig suggested before going too far to get confirmation from the Building Inspector who is also the Zoning Enforcement Officer, because ultimately that is one of the provisions in the by-laws.  He is not saying he is wrong, but he would hate for him to go through the licensing part, the HCA etc. and then find out the location is closer than what he thought.  
Roy asked if the Board had any questions about the delivery operator license and Seelig suggested providing the Board more information about the difference between a delivery license and a retail store.
Roy explained that there are multiple delivery licenses, but the two that correspond directly to recreational is a Marijuana Courier and Delivery Operator Licenses.  They will be proposing for Halifax a Delivery Operator, which is a warehouse without a storefront that is allowed to deliver all over the state under certain guidelines.  For instance, they can only deliver to towns that voted ‘yes’ back in 2016 to legalize marijuana but cannot to federal housing projects, like halfway houses, rehabs, dormitories or businesses.
Seelig asked why would anybody want a delivery license versus a retail store?  Roy said for Halifax it makes a lot of sense because it is surrounded by a lot of ‘no’ towns, so you will have the foot traffic.  He said that ninety-five percent of all retailers in Massachusetts by regulations are not allowed to do home delivery for recreational cannabis for three years.  It is limited to nothing but economic empowerment social equity applicants – they happen to be both.  They were eighth in the state for economic empowerment back in 2018.  As soon as they opened the portal, they were on it and now they are at the point in finding a location and not just couriering out of Taunton.  Courier’s a little bit different – that is the other license for recreational, and that delivers other people’s products and bring it to their customer.  By regulations they are not allowed to because of the moratorium for the economic empowerment of social equity applicants.  Halifax would benefit quite a bit from having a delivery operation out of Halifax because you are not limited to the customers coming into Halifax to buy the product.  They would actually be taking it from Halifax, paying Halifax the Community Impact Fee and taking it to Roslindale.

Andrews asked what the Community Impact Fee be for an operation like their because if there is no foot traffic there really is no impact.  Roy said that is negotiable and there still will be vehicles coming and going from Halifax – it might be once a day - leaving here in the morning and coming back early evening.  Rhonda added that the vehicles are totally unmarked so nobody would know what they were doing or who they are.  
Roy said regulations state the vehicles must be unmarked, have a permanently mounted GPS system, two cameras – one watching the passenger compartment, and the other watching a locked box for the product.  There also has to be a separate lock box for cash.  Their business model is that they do not accept cash – everything will be done electronically.
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Their Attorney explained that there are two distinct things that the Commission references when it references Community Impact, one is the pre-negotiated Community Impact Fee that Roy just referenced – that’s up to 3% of the business’ sales which is part of the Host Community Agreement and the other thing is actual impacts to the town which they (Roy, Rhonda and the BOS) all seem to agree that the actual impact on the town itself will be fairly low, especially for a delivery license.  

Andrews said some of the facilities/companies who have come in talked about the 3% impact fee  that could go away at some point. 
Their Attorney clarified that the 3% is a contractual agreement between the company and the town, so the town is entitled to 3% regardless of what the actual impact the operation has on the town.  In addition to that the town, during the license renewal, is entitled to whatever out of pocket expenses they had to pay for by nature of the action of the establishment.  
So, your 3% (if that is the agreed number) is essentially treated the same way as taxes.  At the end of the fiscal year or the quarter or whatever the terms the agreement states, the town is entitled to that money.  When Bracts & Pistils has to renew their license Halifax will have to do a report or letter of some sort saying that the town had out of pocket expenses for ‘X’ number of dollars or the town didn’t have any out-of-pocket expenses.  
Andrews asked as Delivery Operator, are they generating sales tax that the town would receive.  Roy said that is where it differs between Deliver Operator and the Delivery Courier (Taunton).  A Delivery Operator will be selling its own product and a Delivery Courier is strictly selling a delivery service.  
Garron asked about the building itself and Roy said there are very strict guidelines – all entrances have to be covered by cameras, any vaults containing cash, or product, have to be covered by cameras as well as any areas where product is manufactured.  Their Attorney said basically any place where product is held at any point in time must be covered by cameras and the Commission is quite strict about camera coverage in retail locations.  The specific license type that they would like to see here in Halifax – holding product on-site, they are going to have to have things like security systems on the door, key access controls, intrusion alarm, fire alarms et cetera.  There also will be data retention requirements for time that you have to keep your camera coverage.  There actually has to be two systems that do the exact same thing.

Garron said that cameras are good, but they only let you know what has happened, and does not necessarily stop things from happening.  
Roy said that is true and proposed fencing in the back and off the sides of the building.  Vehicles can come in through a keypad gate and come inside the building to load and unload them.  They will put a security wall with a fire door in to block off the processing area.  The delivery wholesale would be divided off so that only one door is open at a time, meaning the door to the vault where the product is kept would be walled off and closed if the outside door is open to let a vehicle in, that door would then be shut, the outside door and then the inside door could be open.  

Garron asked how are they vetting their delivery drivers and Roy said they all have to be registered marijuana agents with the Cannabis Control Commission, undergo CORI checks and be over 21.  As a company they would require that they have clean driving records (seven years) and there has to be two people in the vehicle at all times for the delivery drivers.  Also, all delivery agents while making deliveries have to wear body cameras.
Andrews asked if they were looking for two separate entities and Roy said it is the same company with two licenses.
Andrews then asked what kind of operation they were looking to run, and Roy said strictly a small boutique style retail store.  
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As far as the build out they would put a wall in that unit closing off the very back overhead door where they would accept deliveries.  A vault will be installed with a chain link fence cage system inside with full security.
Andrews asked three or four employees and Roy yes probably at all times but there would be no more than that. 
Rhonda said very small, and Roy said there will not be lines down the street.  There is plenty of parking at that location – over 25 parking spots that are not being utilized, and even if they fenced off the back part of the building, there is still roughly about 24 parking spots available.  They intend to build a small vestibule to check ID’s – bring someone in, close the door, lock it behind them, check their ID, open the internal door to let them in the store.  
Andrews said that they should get a determination from the Zoning Enforcement Office/Building Inspector as to whether the property is okay with the restrictions and zoning.  He suggested that Seelig send them the Host Community Agreements that have been sent other companies who have come before them.  Again, that would have to be tweaked to what they are proposing because everyone coming before us so far has had a different little spin on what they’re looking for under the HCA.  
Chris Winiewicz - 129 Circuit Street (Zoom viewer) 
Wanted the Selectmen to be aware the building that they are proposing is right on a residential street.  Other towns he has looked at have actually denied licenses because they don’t feel it is a right fit in a residential neighborhood.  There is more frontage on that residential street than there is on Rt. 106, with the first house just being 25 feet directly across the road.  He further said the last time someone proposed this building, he believes Selectman Garron asked aren’t their houses back there, and the guy said there are  no houses, plenty of buffer, which there isn’t.  He added that there are children who can congregate on that road which is right behind the building.
Andrews said that this is just the first step and they would have to have a public hearing after going through the Zoning determination and get a special permit through the Planning Board.
Seelig explained it a little further stating they must go through the Host Community Agreement which requires a public forum, then they need to get the licenses from the state.  And lastly go through Zoning for special permits. 

Roy added that the other applicant who is trying to go in on the other side of town that unit is next to residences.  He does understand what Winiewicz is saying and said some towns Zoning pushing it away from residential areas but has not seen that here in Halifax at this point anyway.  

It was asked who they would be speaking to regarding the Host Community Agreement and Andrews said to send it to Seelig but basically the Town’s attorney Larry Mayo will be handling it.  
Seelig said he will send them Bud’s Goods HCA and they can do a redline version, send it back to the Board, and he will get it out to the town counsel for further review.  He explained the  reason we are using Bud’s Goods as a starting point is because we do not want to reinvent the wheel and what we have we consider to be a good HCA and a good starting point.  If there is continued interest they will probably come back to the Board, we will set up a public forum at some point on Zoom and go on from there.

Girl Scout Cookie Drive
Having been in communication with Bob Valery, the Girl Scouts will be hosting a drive-through cookie drive on Sunday, February 28 from noon to 3pm at Town Hall.  Does the Board have any concerns?  The only thing the Board asked was that the Fire & Police Chiefs be notified.  
Selectmen Meeting – February 23, 2021




                       Page 12

Mosquito Spraying
Any aerial spraying of mosquitoes requires public notice so the District is posting its legal notice NOW that spraying might occur.  No action is needed from the Board.
EXECUTIVE SESSION

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session at 7:58 to discuss contract negotiations for Fire, Highway, Patrol Officers, the Mixed Unit and Sergeants:
	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Yes

	Troy E. Garron 
	-
	Yes


as discussing strategy with respect to collective bargaining in an open meeting may have a detrimental effect on the bargaining position of the Town.

Garron announced that no statement would be made at the end of the Executive Session and the Board would not reconvene in open session.
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 8:21 p.m.: 
	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Yes

	Troy E. Garron 
	-
	Yes


MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 8:21 p.m.

-------------------------------------------------

Troy E. Garron
Clerk
/pjm
Documents referenced during Board of Selectmen’s Meeting – February 23, 2021
2/11/21 letter from Dept. of Housing & Community Devel. – changes to town appointed tenant

   Board members. 

2/10/21 notice of magistrate’s hearing on complaint application – Town of Halifax Selectmen v.

   John Peck

FMLA paperwork for Thomas Schindler

2/15/21 email from Jill Proulx - 2 Articles for SL

2/3/21 email from Dominic Meringolo – 2021 projects for Monponsett Ponds 
2/15/21 email from C. Seelig to all departments – Community One Stop Growth interest

2/11/21 email from C. Seelig to FinCom members – proposed changes in W&P for Call

   Firefighters 
2/22/21 email from Drew McGlincy – energy efficient projects i.e., charging stations

2/4/21 email from Karen Lott – interest in 4 Upton Rd.

2/18/21 email from Jill Weaver – request for Girl Scout drive thru cookie sales @ Town Hall  

2/18/21 letter from Ply. Cty. Mosquito Control – notice of proposed aerial pesticide applications
